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August 17, 2011

David Danner, Executive Director and Secretary
Washington Utitities and Transportation Commission
PO Box 47250

Olympia, WA 98504-4720

Dear Mr. Danner:

Enclosed is a new proposed Tariff No. 3 to replace Tariff No. 2 for Torre Refuse & Recyceling d/b/a
Sunshine Disposal & Recycling in the west plains area of Spokane County.

The purpose of the fiting is to implement new co-mingled and organic recycling programs. Co-mingled
Recycling has been added to the Spokane County minimum service levels via Resolution No. 11-0642

(enclosed). This new tariff also contains miscellaneous clean-ups items, including replacing the definition
of “yard waste” with “arganic recycling”. '

Also enclosed is a copy of the proposed notice to customers which will be sent prior to 9/1/2011.

This filing is submitted under WAC 480-07-505(3)(d) as a new solid waste collection vprogram and is
therefore not to be considered a general rate increase.

If | can be of any further assistance, please feel free to contact me at 509-924-5678 x217 or via e-mail at
ichni@sunshinedispgsal.com.

/i

Sincer

John Lloyd
Chief Financial Officer

CC: Spokane County Board of County Commissioners
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